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BE IT REMEMBERED THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS met in the Henry County Courthouse Circuit Courtroom on
Wednesday July 24, 2023 at 3:30 p.m. with the following members present: Steve Dellinger, Joe Wiley, Bobbi Plummer, Debbie
Walker, Henry County Auditor and Joel Harvey, Henry County Attorney.

The purpose of the meeting was to hear the appeal for denial of Henry Township public assistance.
Travis Lyall, Henry Township Trustee explained to the Commissioners that he had to deny the request for assistance from
Kenneth Burris because not all of the paperwork was in and they only have 72 hours to reply to any request and they were at

the time limit.

Kenneth Burris explained that he had emailed all the information to the Township Trustee but did not realize that they did not
receive the paperwork in a timely manner.

Mr. Lyall explained that they will start taking applications for assistance on August 1, 2023 and he would work with Mr. Burris to
make sure that they had all the paperwork and would do all he could to help him get the assistance next month.

Mr. Burris explained that next month was too late that he was going to be evicted from his apartment. Mr. Lyall stated that he
would call the landlord and explain the situation and make sure that he didn’t get evicted.

A motion was made by Bobbi Plummer and seconded by Joe Wiley to affirm the Henry Township Trustees decision to deny. She
encouraged Mr. Burris to work with the Trustee so the correct paperwork would be turned in. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Bobbi Plummer and seconded by Steve Dellinger to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.
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